
NOTICE OF RULE MAKING 

 

 

 

Pursuant to Arkansas Code §20-10-203(b), the Director of the Division of Medical 

Services of the Department of Human Services issues revisions to Section 801 of the 

Rules and Regulations for Assisted Living Facilities Level I and Level II.  The rules have 

been amended to correct an error, and allow the term “Universal Worker” to be used.  

The use of “Universal Workers” is critical to the successful operation of Alzheimer’s 

Special Care Units operating in Assisted Living Facilities.   The effective date of this rule 

will be April 1, 2011. 

 

Copies of both sets of the proposed regulations may be viewed at the Office of Long 

Term Care, 700 South Main Street. Little Rock, Arkansas, or obtained by writing the 

Office of Long Term Care, Mail Slot S409, P.O. Box 8059, Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-

8059.  All comments must be submitted in writing within 30 days following the date of 

this newspaper notice. 

 

If you need this material in a different format, such as large print, contact our Americans 

with Disabilities Act Coordinator at (501) 682-8317 (voice) or 682-6789 (TDD). 

 

The Arkansas Department of Human Services is in compliance with Titles VI and VII of 

the Civil Rights Act and operates, manages, and delivers services without regard to age, 

religion, disability, political affiliation, veteran status, sex, race, color or national origin. 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________________ 

Eugene I. Gessow, Director 

    Division of Medical Services 
 
 


